Proposed legislation for Southeastern Swimming
Spring, 2015

Proposal 1. To be added to the Policy Manual under Financial Policies and Procedures, 3.0 Banking:

.07  Bad checks


.01  Checks or other means of payment to Southeastern Swimming which are not initially accepted by the bank due to insufficient funds, closed account, or other reason which renders them valueless, shall be the responsibility of the club for which said payment was made.  In the case of a payment relating to a swimmer or other person not associated with a club, responsibility shall rest with that individual.

.02  If at any time a bad check causes the bank to charge Southeastern Swimming a service fee, the responsible party shall:



.01 Make whole to Southeastern Swimming the amount of the original payment



.02  Pay a penalty as determined by the LSC.


.03  Southeastern Swimming may take appropriate action against the responsible party for failure to comply with 3.07.02.  Such action may include, but is not limited to, revocation of membership, loss of sanctions, and denial of membership privileges.
Proposal 2. The amount of penalty as outlined in 3.07.02.02 shall be set at $15.00 per occurrence

Rationale:  Currently, whenever a check bounces, the LSC is charged a fee.  We have in our bank account agreement a clause which allows a company to resubmit a bounced check a second time to see if it goes through.  If it does go through, the amount charged to the LSC is reduced, but not eliminated.  Currently, the fee for a check which never goes through is $12; the fee for one which goes through on the resubmission is $5.  It only makes sense for the LSC to recover these charges.  

Sometimes, the checks come directly from individuals.  The club simply forwards a check from "Family A" to SES.  Other times, a club account may have insufficient funds or be closed before the check clears.  In either case, I believe the responsibility for restitution lies with the club. We really prefer that clubs send one check, on their account, to cover fees to the LSC. If they choose not to do so, then they risk having to cover for a parent who writes a bad check. The clubs have the clout to get that parent to pay a lot more than the LSC does.
Of course if the bad check comes from an individual not associated with a club, then that person would be directly charged.

I suggest a penalty of $15 because it more than covers the current amount levied by the bank for any bad check transaction and does reflect the added cost associated with tracking down which check bounced and preparing and sending an invoice to the club/individual involved.

